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Buildings & Grounds Committee Meeting 
 
Date:  March 9, 2016 
Time:  7:45 p.m. 
Location: District Office Board Room 
 
Members in attendance:  K. O’Connor, B. Ulrich, B. Burns, W. Duffy, J. Bosse 
Others in attendance:  S. Gellar, R. Maginniss 
 
 

1. Dzus Superfund Site:  Senator Phil Boyle requested use of a district building to host a community 
forum regarding the Dzus site.  A date will be finalized shortly and the community will be 
notified. 
 

2. Bond Update:  BBS has scheduled roof inspections and has submitted a request for NYSED to 
consider the roof replacements as Alteration –Level 1 projects (versus regular construction 
projects) which may shorten the review time necessary to meet our bid process schedule.  BBS 
has met with a playground provider and Mr. Bosse to begin preliminary site and structure designs 
for Paul J. Bellew and Manetuck Elementary Schools.  Principals will have input before plans are 
finalized. 

 
3. Westbrook occupancy:  BBS continues the process as required by the SED. 

 
4. Turf scoreboard:  The “grounds” areas will be marked out this week and the job is expected to be 

completed shortly. 
 

5. Field containers:  A rusted 40 foot container was removed and disposed of from Beach Street 
Middle School.  A rusted 20 foot container was removed and disposed of from the high school 
site behind the turf field.  The contents were moved into nearby containers or discarded, if 
damaged.  The West Islip Soccer Club paid the cost of the container carting fees, and has 
purchased a 20 foot container to be placed on Udall property for WISC purposes. 

 
6. Udall Dry Erase Boards: Many dry erase boards have warped on the second floor of the Udall 

Road Middle School.  The original installer is assisting the district with replacing them during the 
April break. 

 
7. Westbrook Item Disposal:  Many damaged or unusable items were removed and discarded from 

Westbrook.   
 

8. Security Cameras/Door Access Control:  Camera installation throughout the district is scheduled 
during the spring, with anticipated completion by June.  Most of the wiring has been run, network 
servers are being configured and equipment has been ordered.  The old badge readers on doors 
will be removed after the new system is working, some time after the current school year ends.   

 
 
The meeting adjourned at 8:20 p.m. 
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